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GRANT PROFESSIONALS ASSOCIATION




Georgia Grant Professionals Association (GGPA)

January 27, 2015
Meeting Minutes

The GGPA monthly meeting was held at the Atlanta Community Food Bank from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., Tuesday, Jan. 27, 2015.
Attendees:

Meghann Adams, Charles Alford, Kate Bachman, Alexis Buchanan, Amanda Day, DeaRonda Harrison, Danta Harmon, Jan Heidrich-Rice, Tanika Jackson, Pat Sheppard, Nancy Smallwood, Skye Thompson, Judith Venable and Sharon Young.

I.
Welcome and Introduction: GGPA President Charles Alford welcomed attendees, who then introduced themselves.

II.
Amanda Day presented the GGPA #grantchat Brownbag Lunch Meeting. Attendees met at 11:00 a.m. (instead of the usual 10:00 a.m. meeting time) in order to set up their devices (laptops, tablets and phones) to set up twitter accounts and learn how to follow a feed, post and repost, with the guidance of Amanda and other knowledgeable attendees. Then everyone could observe and participate in the week’s #GrantChat: Where Professionals Connect and Grow (http://grantchat.org), which featured an introduction to the new national Grant  Professionals Association CEO Mike Chamberlain.
III.
Minutes for the November 25, 2014 meeting were emailed to members in advance of the meeting. Motion to approve the minutes was made by Nancy Smallwood and seconded by Amanda Day. The minutes were approved unanimously by those present. No minutes were recorded in December as GGPA members and guests were invited to meet at the 5 Seasons Westside Restaurant on Dec. 15 in lieu of a regularly scheduled meeting.
IV.
Treasurer’s Report: Charles reported for David Broussard, Treasurer, who could not be in attendance. There is $4,221.20 in the GGPA bank account. We have $1,131.29 in the PayPal account which includes new revenue from three conference registrations at $199.00 each. Since the last report, we had a $500 expense on 1/21 to reserve the Sheraton for the conference and a $85.98 reimbursement for the gift basket at the national GPA conference silent auction. Total assets of GGPA are $5,352.49.

V.
Update on Third Annual Southern Regional Grant Conference:  Amanda Day reported on progress on the SRGC. It will be held on Thursday, May 7 and Friday, May 8 at the Sheraton Suites Galleria Atlanta, 2844 Cobb Parkway Southeast, Atlanta, GA 30339, the same location as last year. The price will be $275 for Non-GGPA Members, $250 for GGPA Members and $199 Early Bird Special for both GGPA Members and Non-GGPA Members who register by March 20. More details will be conveyed in future meetings as speakers and sessions are finalized.
VI. 
Tanika Jackson announced that a bill was before the GA General Assembly, House Bill 14, Federal Funds, State Approval to Receive, which would require that no local authority shall accept federal funds unless approved by an Act of the General Assembly. The County of Gwinnett’s lobbyist is working to oppose this bill. Amanda Day stated that the Georgia Municipal Association is also opposed to this bill.

VII. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, Feb. 24 at 10 a.m. at the Atlanta Community Food Bank. Jason Portt, Business Development Manager at eCivis, will discuss how technology can help capitalize on key grant trends.

Minutes provided by Pat Sheppard, GGPA Secretary. 
